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UPCOMING MEETINGS 
Thursday, May 11, 2006 

at the I-House Community Room 11:30 am to 1:00 pm 
featuring 

 Mark Esteban, Director UCOP Health and Welfare Policy and Program Design 
 “Future of Health Benefits” 

Thursday, May 25, 2006 – Spring Business Meeting 
at the I-House Community Room 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

featuring 
 Dan Walters, Sacramento Bee 

“California Politics” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

from the President’s desk… 
CHARLES HESS 
 
It has been an honor and a pleasure to serve as your President for the past two years.  We 
have enjoyed a number of accomplishments such as the new UC Davis Retiree Center to 
serve both emeriti and retirees, continued free parking, high levels of membership, good 
financial health, and a successful luncheon program at International House. The semiannual 
Biobibliographic Survey demonstrated that emeriti continue to be highly productive and 
contribute extensively to the campus, the community and to their professional associations.  
The Awards and Recognition Committee, approved at the 2004 business meeting, had its 
inaugural meeting and will be calling for proposals for an Edward A. Dickson Emeriti 
Professorship that will be available in September.  Details will be found in this issue of 
EmeriTimes.  The Video Records Committee has recorded over 282 interviews and is now 
saving the interviews on DVDs for improved longevity.  Be sure to see John Goss’s report in 
this issue.  Other reports and notices in this issue are: 
 
Profile of this year’s nominee for the Panunzio Award 
A Prestigious Scholarship Information Request 
Invitation to give a Freshman Seminar 
Committee on Committees - Nomination of UCDEA Officers 
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Alex McCalla – 2005-06 Panunzio Award 
Nominee 
 
The systemwide Constantine Panunzio Distinguished 
Emeriti Award, consisting of a cash prize and 
certificate, recognizes the outstanding scholarly work 
and/or educational service (such as service in 
professional, University, Academic Senate, emeriti, 
departmental, or editorial posts or committees) 
performed by a University of California emeritus or 
emerita, in the humanities or social sciences, since 
his or her retirement.  Two emerita from UC Davis 
have received the Panunzio award – Emmy Werner, 
Department of Human and Community Development 
in 1999/00 and Sarah Hrdy, Department of 
Anthropology, in 2002/03.   
 
The 2005-06 nominee from the UC Davis campus is 
Alexander F. McCalla, Department of Agricultural and 
Resource Economics. Professor Emeritus McCalla 
has an exemplary record of outstanding scholarly 
work and educational service since his retirement in 
1994 and is internationally recognized for excellence 
in research, teaching, and service to the campus, the 
community, and at the national and international level.  
 
He is a leading authority on the economics of 
agricultural trade, agricultural policy and is recognized 
as one of the world’s foremost thinkers in rural 
development and world food development. 
Publications since retirement include “Agricultural 
Trade Conflicts and GATT,” “Prospects for Food 
Security in the 21st Century: with Special Emphasis 
on Africa”,  “The Long Arm of Industrialized Countries: 
How Their Agricultural Policies Affect Food Security”, 
and “Liberalizing Agricultural Trade: Will it Ever Be a 
Reality”.  He is also concerned with domestic issues 
and in 2004 published “Whither California Agriculture: 
Up, Down, or Out? Some Thoughts About the Future.”  
 
In 1994 Dr. McCalla joined the World Bank as 
Director of Agriculture and Natural Resources.  Alex 
revitalized Rural Development as an essential activity 
in reducing poverty worldwide. The outcome was the 
World Bank’s first Sector Strategy: Rural 
Development from Vision to Action.  In 1997, McCalla 
was confirmed as Director and Chair of the Rural 
Development Sector Board. Ian Johnson, World Bank 
Vice President and Head of the Environmentally and 
Socially Sustainable Development Network addresses 
the contributions that McCalla made in the period 
from 1994 to 1999.  He states “During his tenure he 
played a major role in redefining agricultural strategy 
in the Bank; overseeing a major strategic work 
program including a new Bank Strategy for the sector 
as well as a number of important technical papers. He 
was instrumental in bringing our agricultural work in 
alignment with our work on natural resource 

management, especially forestry and water resources.  
Alex was seen both inside and external to the Bank as a 
world leader on agricultural issues.”  Dr.McCalla 
reached the World Bank mandatory retirement age in 
1999, after five years of service, and returned to UC 
Davis.   
 
After returning to UC Davis from the World Bank, Dr. 
McCalla taught a general education course, the 
Economic Basis of the Agricultural Industry for four 
years.   According to Richard Howitt, Chair of the 
Department of Agricultural and Resource Economics 
the faculty were very pleased to have Alex’s extensive 
national and international reputation, experience, and 
expertise in the classroom.  The student evaluations 
were excellent.  Neal Van Alfen, Dean of the College of 
Agricultural and Environmental Sciences states in his 
nomination letter, “Dr. McCalla’s teaching record is truly 
remarkable.  The knowledge he brings to our students 
is abundantly needed.  His expertise is warranted in the 
Department of Agricultural and Resource Economics 
where he continues to actively contribute to the 
departmental teaching program”.  
 
In addition to research and teaching since retirement, 
Dr. McCalla was extensively involved in educational 
service activities on the campus, in the community, with 
his professional organizations, and nationally and 
internationally. He has served the UCD Academic 
Senate as a member of the Welfare Committee and as 
a member and Chair of the Senate’s Emeriti Committee.  
He is currently a member of the Emeriti Association 
Executive Committee and serves as Chair of the 
Committee on Committees.  In the Davis community, 
Dr. McCalla has been very active with the International 
House, an organization which serves both the 
University and the community by providing support and 
programs for international visitors, students and 
scholars.  He established and Chairs the I-House 
Council of Advisors.  Dr. Eric Bradford, President of I-
House, states “Dr. McCalla’s knowledge of community 
leaders and his ability to guide the efforts of a group to 
define a goal and work for its implementation are 
providing outstanding service to I-House.  His 
international experience in key leadership positions with 
the World Bank and the CGIAR (the Consultative Group 
on International Agricultural Research) are proving 
uniquely valuable to this service”. 
 
In terms of professional association activities, Dr. 
McCalla is a member of the committee to plan the 100th 
anniversary of the American Agricultural Economic 
Association (AAEA) and has been invited by the 
President of  the AAEA  to review a proposal to change 
the governance of the AAEA Foundation.  He chairs the 
committee to plan the 75th Anniversary of the Giannini 
Foundation for Agricultural Economics a University-wide 
foundation housed at UC Berkeley. 
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On the national level, Dr. McCalla is a founding 
member of the Board of Directors of the Donald 
Danforth Plant Science Center, based in St. Louis, 
MO and served on the Board of Directors of the 
National Center for Food and Agricultural Policy in 
Washington, DC from 1994-2004. Dr. McCalla has 
continued a high level of activity in the international 
arena.  In 2002-2004 he led a review of a United 
Nations Inter-Agency Program established after the 
World Food Summit of 1996.  The Food Insecurity 
and Vulnerability Information Mapping System 
(FIVIMS) was established to coordinate global efforts 
to anticipate food insecurity and reduce poor people’s 
vulnerability to famine.  In October, 2000 he became 
a trustee of the Centro Internacional de Mejoramiento 
de Maiz y Trigo (CIMMYT). Located in Mexico, 
CIMMYT is one of the original International 
Agricultural Research Centers under the umbrella of 
the Consultative Group on International Agricultural 
Research (CGIAR) devoted to genetic improvement in 
maize and wheat.  In 2001 Dr. McCalla was elected 
Chair of the Board of Trustees.  Dr. Jim Godfrey,  
Chair of the International Potato Center located in 
Peru,  states “At the start of his tenure CIMMYT was 
experiencing difficulties with some large private sector 
contracts and in addition the Director General decided 
to leave.  Alex took all this in stride and appointed a 
new Director General, introduced improved 
governance and reporting standards, set a clear 
vision, rigorously reviewed the science and has 
handed CIMMYT over to a new Chair in November 
2005 in a better situation than when he was 
appointed.”  As Chair of the CIMMYT Board of 
Trustees, Dr. McCalla served as Vice Chair of the 
Committee of Board Chairs representing all 15 
International Agricultural Research Centers, now 
known as Future Harvest Centers.  He led the 
development of a highly successful orientation 
program for members of the CGIAR Board of 
Trustees. Dr. Pinstrup-Anderson, from Cornell 
University, Chair of the CGIAR Science Council, and 
a recipient of the World Food Prize, writes “Alex is 
highly regarded and much respected for his views and 
his impact within the CGIAR.  He continues to serve 
as an informal advisor to many of us who are still 
within the CGIAR system, including myself.  Alex has 
combined outstanding scholarly work in both research 
and teaching, with practical application for problem 
solving particularly related to agricultural and rural 
development in developing countries.”  Alex continues 
to serve as a consultant to the World Bank and the 
International Food Policy Research Institute, one of 
the CGIAR centers located in Washington, DC. 
 
Since his retirement Alex has received numerous 
awards. In 1998 he was awarded the Degree of 
Doctor of Science, honoris causa by McGill University 

in Montreal, Canada and in 1999 he received the 
Doctor’s Degree of Honor by the Georgian State 
Agrarian University in Tbilisi, Georgia.  In 2000 he was 
honored as a Fellow of the Canadian Agricultural 
Economics Society.  The American Agricultural 
Economics Foundation established the Alex F. McCalla 
Appreciation Club to recognize Dr. McCalla’s life-time 
contributions to the profession.  In 2004 he was 
honored as a Distinguished Scholar by the Western 
Agricultural Economics Association and he received the 
Distinguished Alumni Award from the University of 
Alberta.   
 
Alex has made and continues to make outstanding 
contributions to his profession, the University and the 
world, with a vision of improving the quality of life of the 
rural poor in developing nations.  The Emeriti 
Association and the campus believes that Dr. McCalla 
truly deserves the recognition provided by the 
Constantine Panunzio Distinguished Emeriti Award. 
 
VIDEO RECORDS COMMITTEE (JOHN GOSS)  
 
Video Record Interviews began in 1993. At the end of 
February this year, 282 interviews had been conducted. 
Through the Spring Quarter, 2005, three VHS tapes 
were made of each interview. (Please see next 
paragraph for the new recording, copying procedure). 
One tape was deposited in the Special Collections in 
the Shields Library which can be ‘checked-out” at the 
Special Collections desk. The other two were given to 
the Interviewee and Interviewer. 
  
A special S-VHS tape is made for the weekly showing 
(by permission of the interviewee) on Channel 15, Davis 
Community Television starting at 8:30 pm each 
Tuesday. Please see the Spotlight Section of the Davis 
Enterprise for the weekly Channel 15 Schedule. New 
interviewees are notified by Chair Goss of the date for 
the showing of his or her interview. 
 
New digital tape copying equipment was purchased with 
Emeriti Association funds during May, 2005 and is now 
used to produce DVD records for the Shields Library, 
interviewee and interviewer. If needed by the 
interviewee or interviewer, VHS tapes or CDs can be 
provided. 
 
A listing of the tape number, interviewee,  
interviewer and date of interview is available 
on the UC Davis Emeriti web site at: 
  
http://emeritiassociation.ucdavis.edu
After signing onto the web site, click on 
Organization 
 
And then click on: 
Video History Project 

http://emeritiassociation.ucdavis.edu/
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To view the table, wait a few moments for the table to 
appear in the active window. 
 
The interviews can be scheduled for Tuesday or 
Thursday at 10 AM or 11:30 AM in Room 65 in the 
basement of Mrak Hall from September through the 
following June. Interviews can be 50 to 55 minutes 
long. The interviewee selects his or her interviewer. 
The less than hour long interviews are recorded on 
digital camera caches. The camera records are read 
into computer files from which they are edited and 
copied onto video tapes, DVDs, or CDs. 
 
The Committee invites all Emeriti who have not been 
interviewed to schedule their own interview with Jim 
DeVay (752-7310) Campus Phone or (753-2224) 
Residence Phone. He will provide the schedule for 
open interview dates. 
 
The closest and most likely available parking for the 
interview days is the South Entry Parking Structure on 
the South side of the Mondavi Center. It is a 5 to 10 
minute walk to the basement of Mrak Hall. Money is 
available in Room 65 for reimbursing round - trip taxi 
fare for interviewee and interviewer not having 
personal transportation, or if the distance to walk is 
burdensome. There are four (4) Handicapped Parking 
spaces in the parking area on the West side of Mrak 
Hall. Please call Chair Goss to arrange for a reserved 
Handicapped Parking space for the interview date. 
 
My Thanks to all who have participated and are 
participating in this on-going Campus Project with 
special thanks to the current operating crew of Verne 
Mendel, Bob Leighton, Bill Breidenbach, Bill McCoy, 
and Jim DeVay. 
 
The UCDEA Awards and Recognition Committee 
 
The Awards and Recognition Committee will have 
three major responsibilities.  One, it will receive and 
rank the nominations for the 2006-07 Constantine 
Panunzio Distinguished Emeriti Award.  The award 
honors outstanding scholarly work or educational 
service performed by a University of California 
emeritus or emerita in the humanities or social 
sciences since retirement. The Dean of the Division of 
Humanities, Arts, and Cultural Studies,  the Dean of 
Division of Social Sciences, and the Dean of the 
College of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences 
are asked to solicit nominations for this award from 
their appropriate constituent departments. Emeriti 
may also nominate a colleague they believe are 
qualified for the award. The initial nomination consists 
of a letter and a curriculum vitae and should be sent 
to the President of the Emeriti Association by 
November 10, 2006.  The Awards and Recognition 

Committee will review the nominations and select one 
for developing a full supporting dossier including a 
cover letter outlining the nominee’s distinctive scholarly 
work and/or educational service since retirement, a 
copy of his or her curriculum vitae, and supporting 
letters from leaders in the field commenting specifically 
on the nominee’s achievements since retirement.  The 
dossier is review by the Vice Provost for Academic 
Personnel and is submitted by the UCDEA president to 
Board of Directors of the Constantine Panunzio 
Distinguished Emeriti Award. The Board is located at 
UCLA.  The award consists of a $5,000 cash award and 
a certificate.   
 
Second, in view of the fact that the Panunzio Award is 
limited to emeriti in the humanities and social sciences, 
the Award and Recognition Committee will explore 
establishing a UC Davis Distinguished Emeriti Award 
which will be open to emeriti in all disciplines.  The 
Committee will be considering the nature of the award, 
the criteria used to determine the recipient, the 
nomination process, and funding the award.   
 
Third, the Awards and Recognition Committee will 
evaluate proposals for the Edward A. Dickson Emeriti 
Professorship and recommend a qualified individual(s) 
to the Vice Provost for Academic Personnel for 
appointment to the Professorship.  The background and 
call for proposals are contained in this issue of 
EmeriTimes.  
 
Current members of the Awards and Recognition 
Committee are Lee Baldwin, Chair, Sarah Hrdy, Jim 
Hutchinson, Jim Swinehart, and Emmy Werner. 
 
CENTER FOR RETIREES RESOURCES AND 
RELATIONS 
 
PROGRESS REPORT 
 
The UC Davis Retiree Center Advisory Committee 
found the name “Center for Retirees Resources and 
Relations cumbersome and recommended a change to 
Provost Virginia Hinshaw.  The newly approved name is 
the “UC Davis Retiree Center.”   
 
The Advisory Committee is participating in the 
recruitment of a full time Coordinator. The position has 
been classified as an Analyst II with a salary range of 
$3,157 - $5,367/Mo.  A total of 42 individuals applied for 
the position and the Advisory Committee interviewed 
the top three candidates on April 21st.  Administratively, 
the Coordinator will report to Leslye Hays, Executive 
Officer in the Chancellor/Provost’s Office.  It is hoped 
that the Coordinator will be on board in June.  Housing 
will be in Mrak Hall, eventually in office space currently 
used by the Office of Research. 
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Edward A. Dickson Emeriti Professorship 
 
Call for Proposals 
 
Background 
 
Edward A. Dickson served as a Regent of the 
University of California from 1913 to 1946, the longest 
tenure of any regent.  He is credited with helping 
make the Los Angeles campus a reality.  In 1955, Mr. 
Dickson presented the University with an endowment 
to support and maintain special annual professorships 
to be awarded to retired faculty members.   
 
The award for retired faculty members is described in 
the gift document as follows: 
 
“For the support and maintenance of special annual 
Professorships in the University of California to which 
shall be appointed by the President, with approval of 
The Regents, persons of academic rank who have 
been retired after service in the University of 
California and who shall receive such awards in 
addition to their retirement or pension allowances.  
Awards shall be made upon such conditions of 
service, research, or teaching as The Regents may 
require. Professorships so awarded shall be known as 
the Edward A. Dickson Emeriti Professorships.” 
 
In 2003 the Office of the President divided the fund 
principal into ten separate endowments; one 
dedicated to each campus and delegated approval of 
the Dickson Emeriti Professorship to the Provost to 
simplify the administration of the award at each 
campus.  The terms of the endowment payout must 
be used as specified by Mr. Dickson, which may 
include support for an annual award for one or more 
emeritus professor(s) for annual support for teaching, 
research, public service, and/or salary stipend of 
emeriti professors on recall.  The payout available for 
expenditure in 2006-07 is approximately $10,000. 
 
UCDEA President Hess, following consultation with 
the UCDEA Awards and Recognition Committee, 
proposed to Barbara Horwitz, Vice Provost for 
Academic Personnel, that the Awards and 
Recognition Committee issue a call for proposals for 
the Edward A. Dickson Emeriti Professorship, that the 
Committee evaluate the proposals, and recommend 
to Vice Provost Horwitz one or more emeriti/emerita 
for appointment to the Professorship.  The proposal 
has been approved. 
 
Initial Call for Proposals 
 
The UCDEA Awards and Recognition Committee 
invites emeriti(a) to summit a proposal as to how 
he/she or they would use the Edward A. Dickson 

Emeriti Professorship in accordance with the intent of 
the donor for support of teaching, research, and/or 
public service. For example, the funds could be used to 
explore new ideas in research, teaching and/or public 
service for which time and/or funds were not available 
while a member of the faculty.  The Emeriti 
Professorship can be used for a salary stipend for 
emeriti(a) on recall. However, the Committee will place 
highest priority on proposals that clearly benefit the 
campus and for which funding is not available from 
other sources.   Proposals should be concise, but with 
enough detail that the Committee will have sufficient 
information to evaluate the proposal.  Funding up to 
$10,000 is available for the 2006-07 academic year.  A 
budget should be provided indicating how the funds 
would be used with brief justification for categories such 
as salaries, supplies, and travel. Proposals should be 
submitted to the UCDEA Awards and Recognition 
Committee, Academic Senate Office, Voorhies Hall, no 
later than June 30, 2006.  The Committee will evaluate 
the proposals and a meritorious proposal(s) will be 
submitted to Vice Provost Horwitz for approval.  The 
Edward A. Dickson Emeriti Professorship would be 
started on September 1, 2006 and end on August 31, 
2007.  A report of accomplishments that have resulted 
from the Professorship will be requested at the end of 
the appointment.  . 
 
Future Calls for Proposals 
 
The Committee on Awards and Recognition will review 
the process used this year, and based on the response, 
may develop more specific guidelines.  For the initial 
call, the Committee wanted to provide as much 
opportunity for innovation as possible.  First year 
recipient(s) will be eligible to apply for an additional year 
of funding, but the proposal would be in competition 
with all new proposals. 
 
INVITATION TO GIVE A FRESHMAN SEMINAR 
 
Provost Virginia Hinshaw invites you to participate in the 
Freshmen Seminar Program. As the size of our campus 
increases, it is especially important that new students 
have a chance to interact with a faculty member in a 
small group learning situation. Freshman Seminars 
present a special opportunity for Emeriti to share their 
knowledge and experiences on a topic that they 
particularly enjoy and substantially enhance the 
educational experience of new students.   
 
The seminars can be delivered as a 1- or a 2-unit 
course. The 1-unit course will be offered for 10 hours 
and the 2-unit course will be offered for 20 hours during 
the academic quarter.  Enrollment in these seminars is 
limited to 20 students. 
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As an added incentive to participate, the Provost's 
Office offers instructional research support in the 
amount of $1,500 for a 1-unit seminar and $2,000 for 
a 2-unit seminar. The funds will be transferred to your 
home department.  Emeriti are also eligible to apply 
for a mini-grant to defray expenses associated with 
conducting the class, up to a maximum of $500. 
 
If you are interested, information is available on the 
TRC web site including an online application: 
http://trc.ucdavis.edu/trc/freshSem/call.html.   If you 
have any questions, contact Janet Chambers in the 
Teaching Resources Center. Her email address is 
jachambers@ucdavis.edu and the phone number for 
the TRC is 752-6050. 
 
The deadline schedule for academic year 2006-07 is 
listed below:  
Fall Quarter:      May 26, 2006 
Winter Quarter:  October 13, 2006 
Spring Quarter:  January 12, 2007 
 
UCD EMERITI ASSOCIATION FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
Bank of America Account #07038-15758 
 
Closing balance as of 12/31/05 $10,764.49 
Credits  
Dues 1,250.00 
Interest 2.61 
Balance plus Credits $12,017.10 
  
Debits  
Video Project Expenses 957.75 
UCDEA Misc. Expenses 353.88 
CUCEA Annual Dues for 2006 201.50 
Total Debits $1,513.13 
Balance as of 04/17/06 $10,503.97 
 
UCDEA Endowment Fund #9914 Statement as of 
April 17, 2006 
 
Invested Book Value $12,000.00 
Market Value 03/31/06 17,466.11 
Market Value 12/31/05 16,830.27 
Difference + 635.84 
Quarterly Return 3.78% (on $16,830) 
 
Dues-paying Membership as of 04/17/06: 
Annual Members = 136 
Life Members = 157 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCDEA Emeriti Association Luncheon 
and Meeting Dates 
 
***All meetings held at the International House in 
the Community Room 
 

2006 – 2007 Academic Year 
 

Luncheon Meetings (Held Jointly with Retirees 
Association) 11:30 to 1:00 PM 

 
Thursday, September 7, 2006 
Thursday, October 12, 2006 
Thursday, November 9, 2006 
Thursday, December 14, 2006 
Thursday, January 11, 2007 
Thursday, February 8, 2007 
Thursday, March 8, 2007 
Thursday, April 12, 2007 
Thursday, May 10, 2007 

 
General Meetings 2:00 to 4:00 PM 
 
Monday, October 23, 2006 Health and Retirement Benefits, 

Activities and Recreation Center 
(ARC), Ballrooms A&B 

Thursday, February 22, 2007 Winter General Meeting – 
International House 

Thursday, May 24, 2007 Spring General and Annual 
Business Meeting – International 
House 

 
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO DEVELOP A FACULTY 
HANDBOOK 
 
Dan Simmons, Chair of the Academic Senate has 
requested the UC Davis Emeriti Association to develop 
a Faculty Handbook.  The Emeriti Association Executive 
Committee voted at its January 23, 2006 meeting to 
accept the request.   The Executive Committee 
members believe that faculty, especially new faculty, 
should be knowledgeable of the rights, privileges, and 
obligations as members of the Davis Division of the 
Academic Senate.  If you have an interest in 
participating in this important project, please contact 
Professor Emeritus Alex McCalla, Chair of the UCDEA 
Committee on Committees.  Alex’s phone number is 
752-1529 and his email address is 
alex@primal.ucdavis.edu . 
 
PRESTIGIOUS SCHOLARSHIP REQUEST 
 
TO:  UC Davis Emeriti Faculty 
 
RE: Prestigious Scholarship Information Request 
 
Dear Colleagues: 
  
The campus is interested in creating a database of UC 
Davis emeriti faculty who have received prestigious 

http://trc.ucdavis.edu/trc/freshSem/call.html
mailto:jachambers@ucdavis.edu
mailto:alex@primal.ucdavis.edu


national or international awards and/or who are willing 
to mentor and support students during the application 
process for these types of awards. 
 
I believe that our emeriti faculty are a great resource 
to our undergraduates in their efforts to win such 
awards.  For example, two years ago, a UC Davis 
senior won a Marshall Scholarship to support her 
studies in International Relations at Oxford University 
in England.  Last fall, two UC Davis undergraduates 
were invited to interview for the Rhodes Scholarship.  
Their selection for the interview process indicates that 
UC Davis students are able to compete for prestigious 
scholarships.  In these cases, the faculty played an 
important role in mentoring the students.   
 
Our emeriti faculty possess a wealth of knowledge 
and experience with many prestigious national 
scholarships (e.g., Fulbright, Goldwater, Marshall, 
Mellon, Mitchell, Phi Beta Kappa, Rhodes, Truman, 
Udall and Wilson).  At the present time, we do not 
have an adequate system for identifying emeriti 
faculty who have earned prestigious national 
scholarship recognition during their undergraduate 
and graduate studies and/or who are interested in 
assisting our undergraduates in these efforts.  With 
this goal in mind, we have developed a short survey 
for each emeriti faculty member to provide information 
about their scholarship backgrounds.  I am requesting 
that you complete the enclosed short survey by June 
1, 2006 and return it to: 
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Carrie Devine, Coordinator Prestigious National 
Scholarships and Fellowships 
Davis Honors Challenge 
164 Kerr Hall 
University of California, Davis   
Davis, CA  95616 
 
I appreciate your assistance and hope that whether or 
not you have received such prestigious awards, you 
will consider sharing your experiences by mentoring 
our outstanding UC Davis undergraduates.  If you 
have any questions, please let me know.   
 
Thank you for considering this request. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
Fred E. Wood 
Interim Vice Provost—Undergraduate Studies 
 
 

     
 
NOMINEES FOR 2006-2007 UCDEA OFFICERS and 
COMMITTEES 
 
The following are the nominees of UCDEA’s Committee 
on Committees for our organization’s various offices for 
2006-2007.  Also included are the names of next year’s 
UCDEA committee chairs and members. The nominees 
will be submitted for approval at UCDEA’s May 25 
Business Meeting. 
 

Executive Committee 
President Richard Walters 
Vice President Richard Wydick 
Secretary Carol Wall 
Treasurer Charles Nash 
Past Presidents Paul Stumpf 
 Verne Mendel 
 John Whitaker 
 Ed Costantini 
 Charles Hess 
Members at Large Alex McCalla 
 Vacant 
Ex-officio Chair, Senate Emeriti Committee 

 
Committee on Committees 

Alex McCalla, Chair 
Robert Bolt 
Ed Costantini 
Hap Dunning 
Dorothy Geitzen 
Allan McKillop 
Gary Walton 
Hibbard Williams 
Frances Zeman 
 

Program & Agenda 
Charles Hess, Co-Chair 
Bill Rains, Co-Chair 
Eric Bradford 
Andrzej Brzeski 
Anne Gray 
Janet Hamilton 
Michael Hoffman 
Manfred Kusch 
Barbara Nichols 
John Whitaker 

 
University & Public Relations 

Charles Lacy, Chair 
Tom Cahill 
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Don Carlson 
Ed Friedrich 
John Goss 
Ernest Lewis 
Jarue Manning 
Lloyd Musolf 
C.K. Shen 
 

Emeriti Welfare 
John Owens, Chair 
Ursula Abbott 
Harold (Hal) Carter 
Lynn Herrmann 
Peter Kennedy 
Lyn Lofland 
Paul Stumpf 

 
Video Records 

John Goss, Chair 
Robert Bolt 
Bill Briendenbach 
Gary P. Carlson 
Don Chakerian 
Jim DeVay 
John Fetzer 
Alan Jackman 
Bob Leighton 
Bill McCoy 
Verne Mendel 
John Poulos 
Ed Rhode 
Wilson (Bill) Smith 
Alan Stambusky 
Paul Stumpf 

Jerry Suran 
Joe Tupin 

 
EmeriTimes 

P.K. Bhattacharya, Chair 
Shirley Goldman 
Charles Nash 
John Owens 
Paul Stumpf 
 
 

Awards and Recognition 
Lee Baldwin, Chair 
Sarah Hrdy 
Jim Hutchinson 
Ed Rhode 
Jim Swineheart 
Joe Tupin 
Grady Webster 
Emmy Werner 
 
 
IN MEMORIAM
 

2006 
Ruth Anderson, Dean Women’s Resource Center 
Robert Fridley, Biological & Agricultural Engineering 
William Hamilton, Environmental Science & Policy 

  
 
 
 
 
                            

 
 
Mondavi Center Cultural Events 
 
May 5 Natalie MacMaster 
May 12-13 Inbal Pinto, Oyster 
May 18 San Francisco Symphony 
June 11 Alexander String Quartet, Lara 

Downes 
 
Call (530) 754-ARTS (2787) or toll free 1-866-
754-ARTS for additional information. 
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Calendar 
 

May 1 – 6 La Raza Cultural Days 
May 12-14 Whole Earth Festival 
May 15-20 Black Family Week 
May 25 UCD Emeriti Association 
May 29 Memorial Day 
June 5 UCDRA Board Meeting 
June 15 Spring Quarter Ends 
September 28 Fall Quarter Begins 

 
 
 
 
 
 
UC DAVIS EMERITI ASSOCIATION 
c/o Academic Senate 
University of California 
One Shields Avenue 
Davis, CA 95616-8502 
Website:  http://emeritiassociation.ucdavis.edu  
ID#SENM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://emeritiassociation.ucdavis.edu/
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